

January 22, 2025

\*Sent via email

The Honorable Senator Hawj, Chair Environment, Climate, and Legacy Committee 3231 Minnesota Senate Building 95 University Avenue West St. Paul, MN 55155

The Honorable Senator Eichorn, Chair Environment, Climate, and Legacy Committee 2235 Minnesota Senate Building 95 University Avenue West St. Paul, MN 55155

## RE: Concerns with elimination of shotgun zone

Dear Chair Eichorn, Chair Hawj, and Members of the Environment, Climate, and Legacy Committee:

On behalf of the Olmsted County Board of Commissioners, I write to share our concerns with <u>SF</u> <u>107</u> which repeals the shotgun zone during the regular firearms deer season. The county has significant safety concerns with expanding rifle use statewide given the topography, land use, population density, and structure density in our county.

Rochester, the third largest city in the state, is in Olmsted County. While the county has rural areas, our population is increasing and the county is becoming more urban and suburban. Olmsted County has many suburban residential developments, hobby farms, and cities that contain or adjoin woodlands and farm fields that are likely places for hunting and other game. With the very long trajectory for rifle shots we believe that repealing the shotgun only zone during the regular firearms deer season will place people at risk of injury or death and property at needless risk of damage.

If the Committee opts to move SF 107 forward, Olmsted County respectfully requests to be exempted from the proposed change so the shotgun only zone would remain in effect in Olmsted County.

Thank you for your consideration and please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions.

Sincerely,

-Signed by:

FE970E678D0F40A.

1/22/2025 | 2:17 PM CST

Mark Thein, Chair Olmsted County Board of Commissioners mark.thein@olmstedcounty.gov